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Note of last City Regions Board meeting
	Title:


	City Regions Board

	Date:


	Monday 30 January 2017

	Venue:
	Rooms A&B, Ground Floor, Layden House, 76-86 Turnmill Street, London, EC1M 5LG

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions
	


<AI1>

	1  
	Welcome, Apologies and Declarations of Interest
 
	

	
	The Chair welcomed members and listed apologies. 

There were no declarations of interest.


	


</AI1>

<AI2>

	2  
	RSA Inclusive Growth Commission Update, Speaker: Charlotte Alldritt
 
	

	
	Claire Hogan, Senior Adviser, introduced Charlotte Alldritt, Director of Public Services and Communities at the RSA and Director of the RSA Inclusive Growth Commission. Charlotte updated members on the commission’s progress.

Launched in April 2016, the commission had since held evidence sessions, citizens juries and seminars to inform its work. Meetings had also taken place with the No.10 Policy Unit. She referred members to page three of the report which set out the evidence gathering process, and informed them that the full draft report would be sent shortly to LGA officers.

Five principles had been identified for inclusive growth, which would help to form a common narrative around a vision for change in place

Charlotte requested that members send feedback to be incorporated into the report. Members were advised that the launch event would take place on the 7 March. 

In the discussion which followed, the following points were made:

· It was suggested that members should make their most of their contacts and networks  (including those in Whitehall) to promote the findings of the report.  ensure links with the industrial strategy and ongoing Brexit discussions.

· Given the importance of schools and education in relation to this agenda it was felt that many schools commissioners were detached from local areas, and the challenges they faced. 

· The local government financial situation would need to be taken into account as additional commitments could not be taken on without resource. 

· It was highlighted that there were limited references to LEPS in the report.

· It was felt that the definition of inclusive growth had been buried in the report and ought to be made more prominent. 

Decisions:

1. The board noted the presentation.
2. It was agreed that members would send any further feedback to officers by 6 February.
Actions:

1. The full draft report to be circulated to members.  
2. Members to ensure the report is promoted with national and local contacts.

3. MSO to book places at the Inclusive Growth Commission launch event for members and officers. 

4. MSO to continue with arrangements for the next board to be held at the RSA on 7 March and to confirm with members.
	


</AI2>

<AI3>

	


</AI3>

<AI4>

	4  
	Autumn Statement 2016
 
	

	
	Philip Clifford, Senior Adviser, introduced the item, advising members that the LGA’s submission on the Autumn Statement had now been submitted. 

Decision:

The board noted the update.
Actions:

1. The LGA Industrial Strategy Briefing to be circulated to members.

2. A discussion on the Industrial Strategy green paper to be held at the March board meeting.


	


</AI4>

<AI5>

	5  
	Leading Places Update
 
	

	
	Philip Clifford, Senior Adviser, updated members on the progress of the Leading Places Project. He discussed work which had begun in support of a second phase of the project, and highlighted the conclusion event scheduled for the 28 March for the first phase, which would be an opportunity for the pilot areas to showcase their work. 

· There was a discussion on Appendix A and the comments made by Professor Sotarauta at the November Leading Places Peer Review Event. Members requested that it was recognised institutions sometimes needed to have a shared vision for place and that this was essential in encouraging a wide range of organisations to sign up to a shared strategy. 

Decisions:

1. The board noted the updated. 

2. The board agreed to support proposal from HEFCE to further develop two additional projects aimed at strengthening joint working between local government and the higher education sector.

3. The comments made regarding Appendix A were noted.
Action:

Officers to take forward work taking into account the above steer.


	


</AI5>

<AI6>

	


</AI6>

<AI7>

	7  
	IPPR research: Devolution, Local Government and Gender Representation
 
	

	
	Claire Hogan, Senior Adviser, introduced the item. She advised members that the LGA had been approached by the IPPR to support research work into gender representation in local government as the devolution agenda progressed. She asked members to note the recommendations in paragraph nine. Members were also asked to provide relevant examples. 

The following points were made:

· The importance of the research and final report focussing on practical recommendations was stressed. Board members highlighted that there is already a significant amount of research on this topic and they would like to see emphasis placed on solutions and what works. 

· The importance of positive female role models and importance of role of schools/education was referenced.

· It was acknowledged that the key to achieving gender balance often lay within the approval and selection process within political parties. There was a brief discussion on the use of all women short lists. It was suggested that IPPR should consider asking political parties about their process for selecting candidates.

· It was emphasised that female role models were important and that changing mind sets on standing for election at a young age was key. Education and self-esteem would encourage women to stand.

· As the electorate had the ultimate say in elections, it was not always within politicians’ power to help women to be elected.

· It was felt that the workload involved in being elected may discourage many women from standing (or standing for re-election) with the process and time involved in electioneering highlighted as a particular challenge for reflection.  

· It was suggested that the Welsh and Scottish devolved administrations should be added to the list for desk research. 

Decision:

1. The board noted the update.
2. Members agreed to support the research with a number of caveats. 
Action:

1.       Officers to take forward work with the caveats discussed in mind. 

	


</AI7>

<AI8>

	


</AI8>

<AI9>

	9  
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting, 11 November 2016
 
	

	
	The minutes were agreed as an accurate summary of the discussion. 

	


</AI9>

<AI10>

	10  
	Skills and Employment Update
 
	

	
	Jasbir Jhas, Senior Adviser, introduced the item. She provided a brief update on skills and employment work. 

Bushra Jamil, Adviser, introduced the LGA paper on good careers guidance.

Decision:

1. Members noted the update.

2. Members were invited to submit comments on Appendix B.
Action:

1. The LGA’s response to the green paper to be circulated to lead members for approval on the 8 Feb. 

	


</AI10>

<AI11>

	13  
	Constitutional Implications of Brexit
 
	

	
	Philip Clifford, Senior Adviser, introduced the item.

A brief discussion followed.

Decisions:

1. The board noted the update.

2. Members agreed to take forward work in this area with the People and Places Board.
Actions:

1. MSO to email the chair/chairman of both boards to suggest combining a Brexit discussion with the Skills and Employment meeting on the 20 Feb.
2. A Brexit discussion to be held at the next board meeting (focusing on four or five areas).


	


</AI13>

<AI14>

	


</AI14>

<TRAILER_SECTION>

Appendix A -Attendance 

	Position/Role
	Councillor
	Authority

	
	
	

	Chairman
	 Sir Richard Leese CBE
	Manchester City Council


	
	 
	


	Deputy-chairman
	 Cllr Liz Hazell
	Walsall Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Abigail Bell
	Hull City Council


	Members
	 Cllr Robert Alden
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr John Beesley
	Bournemouth Borough Council

	
	Cllr Donna Jones JP
	Portsmouth City Council

	
	Cllr Samantha Dixon
	Cheshire West and Chester Council

	
	Cllr Helen Holland
	Bristol City Council

	
	Cllr Jean Stretton
	Oldham Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Jon Collins
	Nottingham City Council

	
	Cllr Susan Hinchcliffe
	Bradford Metropolitan District Council

	
	Cllr Sue Jeffrey
	Redcar & Cleveland Borough Council

	
	Cllr Iain Roberts

Cllr Simon Letts
	Stockport Metropolitan Borough Council

Southampton City Council


	Apologies
	 Cllr Sean Anstee
	Trafford Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Julie Dore
	Sheffield City Council

	
	Cllr Martin Gannon
	Gateshead Council

	
	Mayor Joe Anderson OBE
	Liverpool City Council

	
	Cllr Peter John OBE
	Southwark Council

	
	Cllr Timothy Swift
	Calderdale Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Warren Morgan
	Brighton & Hove City Council
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